
Attention:  Mac Class of ‘69

Subject:  Update on Electronic Marquee Sign

As of Spring Break 2010, MacArthur High School has an operating information display 
sign visible from Bitters Road.   

You will recall that our class raised funds 
following the 35th year reunion in ‘04 to help
out in any area where the recently 
renovated and expanded school was lacking.  
Wendell Watson (then Principal) suggested 
and requested that our funds be pooled with 
others and used for this important and 
costly enhancement that was not 
budgeted when the  construction project 
was funded.  

The Class of ‘69 raised $725 (5% to 10% of total cost) and those funds were conveyed 
to MacArthur High School and dedicated to the “Electronic Marquee “ sign purchase 
and installation.  The school has graciously provided a letter of thanks and a public 
recognition on the sign itself.    

Great job, Brahmas!  Special recognition goes to Gary McCaffrey for conducting the 
fundraising on behalf of the class and Kathy Klinger Towers for grinding out the promo 
materials for the fundraiser.  

Thanks to:

Dr. Bobbie Turnbo, 
Principal

and
Debbie Howell, 
Principal’s Secretary

Class of ‘69 honored on new Marquee


